
  The Hawksworth Herald Friday 6th October 2017       

Physical Education 
At Hawksworth CE Primary School, we strive to promote healthy and active lifestyles and aim to provide sporting 

opportunities for all our pupils. Miss Ward has been out and about recording moments from this week’s PE lessons, 
led by Mr Hall. 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

A Cow, an old man and a Beanstalk! 
This week, Mrs Oliver sold her pet cow Bessy to an elderly man from Hawksworth village. Mrs Oliver received three 

beans……..magic beans…….in return for the cow and she gave them to Miss Ward but unfortunately she bumped into 
Miss Brodigan and sprayed the beans around the classroom. On Thursday morning Class 2 were surprised and excited 

to find a beanstalk growing up through their ceiling!!! Class 2 may have to approach Jack Greaves in Class 3 or Jack 

Marshall in Class 4 and ask them to climb the Beanstalk.  
 

By coincidence we have a theatre company visiting school next Monday and they will be performing ‘Jack and The 
Beanstalk’ and another coincidence Class 2 have been writing stories in literacy about a boy called Jack and his magic 

beans! 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 Close up of Isaac’s face! 

Close up of Pippa’s face! 



Star Pupils 

Class 1  
Jonah Del-Core- for trying really hard. 

Oscar Potts- for being very helpful. 
 

Class 2 

Elliott Procter - for always trying really hard and doing extra work at home. 
Isabelle Cummins - For fantastic knowledge about the Great Fire of London. 

 
Class 3  

Bronwyn Martin - for showing a fantastic attitude to learning in all subjects. 
Lola Bellamy-Armstrong - for her terrific portrayal of Howard Carter in our role play activity and for writing a superb 
letter in character. 
 
Class 4 

Oliver Barker - for making thoughtful contributions in Guided Reading. 
Joseph Mosey - for showing enthusiasm for all subjects. 
 
School Attendance 

Our school Attendance target is 97%. Well done Class 2 for achieving 100% attendance this week!  
Class 1 99%   Class 2 100%   Class 3 97.12%   Class 4 99.33% 

 
Class News 

Class 1 

Year 1 have joined forces with Class 2 to build London and set fire to it. Reception have been learning more about the 
Great Fire of London and building their own houses. We have been busy rehearsing a harvest song for next week. 

 
Class 2  

We have been learning about the Great Fire of London and the children have recreated London of 1666. The children 

will also be recreating the fire and burning their model London to ashes on Friday afternoon (don’t worry Mr Norris 
will be in attendance and he is one of our two qualified fire wardens!) 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Class 3 

This week Class 3 have worked with time in Maths, looked at the similarities and differences between ancient Egyptian 
writing and our own, written our names in hieroglyphics and even managed to decode some messages!  

 
Class 4  

This week Class 4 have been revising shape in Maths by investigating the properties of different polygons. Year 6 have 
also been looking at the parts of circles and finding missing angles. In Literacy, we have been attempting to use vivid 



language to describe a battle between a Greek hero and a monster as well as revising the use of direct speech. In 

Science, we used the internet to research about the life and work of Charles Darwin and in RE we have continued to 
study the Five Pillars of Islam. 

 
House Points 

Congratulations to Vultures House for receiving the largest total of house points this week. 

 
 

 

 

Kestrels 

Q. What do you get when you play Tug-of-War with a pig? 

A. A pulled pork. 
 
We have had a puppet show this week in Kestrels. The children could choose between the story of The Three Little 
Pigs or Old MacDonald had a Farm. We used sticks and finger puppets to make our very own puppet theatre. 
 

Headteacher’s Comment 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Lobley-Knight (FoH Chair) for leading the Friends of Hawksworth 

AGM on Wednesday at 7pm and a huge thank you to all parents who support the Friends. Below are future Friends 

events and dates: 
 

Bonfire Bake 1.11.17 
Torch Light Trail 16.11.17 
Pottery and Prosecco (could get messy!) 30.11.17 
Christmas Fair 2.12.17 
Valentines Disco 8.2.18 
Chilli, Curry Night 9.3.18 
Easter Bake 26.3.18 
‘The Great Gatsby Party’ May Ball 12.5.18 
Summer Fair 30.6.18 
Leavers’ Disco 12.7.18 
 
Christmas card designs and order forms have been sent out today with your children.  Please can you return the designs 
and order forms on Monday 9th October to enable orders to be processed and delivered to school in time for Christmas. 
Cheques made payable to Friends of Hawksworth – this activity is not payable on ParentPay. 
 
Building update 
I am happy to announce the canopy for Class 1 has passed the planning application stage and hopefully work will start 

soon. Mrs Malir has provided me with a long list of resources she needs to make this learning area exciting and engaging 
for the children. Areas for construction, music, role play, sand, water, den making etc. Some resources we need to pay 

for but things like pallets, car tyres (used for sand areas/construction) we can source for free. 

 
As it is an Ofsted requirement that children have access to outdoor play, it is highly important that the outdoor 
provision provides just as much learning as the indoors if not more. All children enjoy playing outside and exploring 

their surroundings. Through carefully planning and using resources efficiently, the outdoors can provide children with 
vast learning opportunities benefiting may areas of their learning and development. Many people suggest that some 

children learn better outside than opposed to inside, this is often the case with boys. 

Eagles 37 

Falcons 34 

Vultures 69 

Condors 49 



 

The outdoor provision can be a place where children can fully immerse in all types of learning, whether this is developing 
their gross motor skills, or learning about living creatures or sharing a story in the cosy den area. An outdoor area is a 

great place for practitioners to offer children activities on a larger scale. Some children will prefer to participate in 
activities outdoors as there are fewer distractions and background noise. Children who are shy and quiet will often come 

out of their shell once outside. Many childcare settings see their outdoor provision as an extension of the indoors, that 

children access no matter the weather. 

Booking Forms 
Kestrels booking forms should have been returned today. If you have not returned them yet please do so by 
Monday. 
 
Have a relaxing weekend! 

Mr Dale Norris  

Headteacher 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 
Date  Event 

 AUTUMN TERM 1 

Tuesday 19th September 2017 Reception - New Parents Introduction 2.45pm – School Hall 

Friday 22nd September 2017 Fish Supper for Parents 6pm (Friends of Hawksworth) 

Monday 2nd October 2017 Ross Photography – Individual Photographs. 

Wednesday 4th October 2017 Friends of Hawksworth AGM 7pm (all parents welcome to attend) 

Monday 9th October 2017  Panto 1.50pm 

Tuesday 10th October 2017  Harvest Festival 9.15am – School Hall 

Friday 13th October 2017  Reception to Year 4 FLU IMMUNISATION SESSION 

 AUTUMN TERM 2  

Tuesday 7th November 2017  Class 1/2 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 8pm 
Class 3/4 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 5pm 

Wednesday 8th November 2017  Class 3/4 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 8pm 

Tuesday 14th November 2017  Open Morning for Prospective Parents 9.30am to 12 

Tuesday 21st November 2017 Open Morning for Prospective Parents 9.30am to 12 

Tuesday 28th November 2017  Class One – Stay and Play for Parents/Grandparents 

Saturday 2nd December 2017 Christmas Fayre 11am to 1pm 

Tuesday 5th December 2017  Nativity 9.30am for parents 

Wednesday 5th December 2017 Nativity 9.30am for parents 

Wednesday 13th December 2017 Christmas Service 6pm – 7pm St Paul’s Church, Esholt 

Monday 18th December 2017  Class 3 and 4 Party! 1.15pm 

Tuesday 19th December 2017  Class 1 and 2 Party! 1.15pm 

Wednesday 20th December 2017 TRAINING DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

 SPRING TERM 1  

Monday 25th January 2018  Class 1 – Stay and Play for Parents/Grandparents 

 SPRING TERM 2 

Tuesday 20th March 2018  Class 1/2 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 8pm 

Class 3/4 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 5pm 

Wednesday 21st March 2018 Class 3/4 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm to 8pm 

Thursday 29th March 2018  Easter Service 2.15pm – School Hall 

 SUMMER TERM 1 

Friday 20th April 2018  TRAINING DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Monday 14th May  

to Thursday 17th May 2018 

Year Six SATs week  

 SUMMER TERM 2 

Monday 11th June to Friday 15th 

June 2018 

Phonics Week 

Monday 18th June 2018  Sports Day 1.15pm  

Monday 25th June 2018  Sports Day Reserve 1.15pm  

Tuesday 3rd July 2018  Musical Interlude 2.30pm  

Tuesday 10th July 2018 Class One – Stay and Play for Parents/Grandparents 

Friday 13th July 2018 Leavers/Awards 2.30pm 

Friday 19th July 2018 Pupil Reports go out to Parents 

Leavers’ Production 2.15pm School Hall 

Monday 23rd July 2018  TRAINING DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 24th July 2018 TRAINING DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

 

 

 
 


